
Central New York Library Resources Council

Finance Committee 
September 16, 2009
CLRC
2:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Wooldridge, Treasurer/Chair (Mid-York); Jim Williamson (SUNY ESF); Courtney Lee (CPA); Penelope Klein (CLRC), liaison
Excused:
Pat Skelly, Oneida/Herkimer SLS 
Action Items:

None
1. The meeting was called to order at 2:04 p.m. by Jeff Wooldridge.

2. Minutes from the meeting on August 12, 2009 were approved as written. 
M(Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.

3. Check and Deposit Register ending August 31, 2009:
· July 31, 2009:

· The Nylink check covers annual access fees for CLRC and member organizations.
· The WALDO check is for database pass-throughs.  Checks are not issued to WALDO until the funds are received and have cleared in the bank.
· The deposit received on August 6 is for CLRC’s basic state aid and are reflected in Deferred Revenue.
· There being no further questions regarding the Register, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.
4. Financial Reports ending August 31, 2009:
· Balance Sheet: 

· The Accounts Receivable of $395K includes several WALDO payments, and some outstanding member dues invoices.
· The Prepaid Other is the payment for FirstSearch to be paid out of RBDB when it is received.

· Deferred Operating:  the funds will be earned evenly throughout the fiscal year.
· Profit and Loss (Operating) Statement:
· There are no significant variances to the budget; professional fees include the interim fee for the most recent audit.  Overall, the Council is in good financial standing for the first two months of the year.
· Grants:

· DHP:  CLRC has not received any DHP funding yet; salary and benefits are being covered by CLRC currently.  
· Environmental Monitoring:  Fully expended; CLRC has received the final 10% grant payment.
· HLSP:  No funds have been received as yet; salary and benefits for the Medical Circuit Librarian and other expenditures are being covered by CLRC.  
· LSTA: First payment has been received for the second year of the grants; minor expenditures as yet.
· RBDB: No funds have been received as yet.  
· MISP: No funds have been received yet; remaining funds were used to replenish EFTS grants for the hospital libraries.
· There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Financial Reports for August 31, 2009 be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.
5. Old Business:

· Form 5500/IRS
· Penelope reported that the Council received notification from the IRS that it would not be assessed a late filing penalty for the late Form 5500s.
6. New Business:    
· Insurance

· Penelope met with an insurance broker to review CLRC’s business insurance.  He recommended:

· Raising the Council’s liability from $500,000 to at least $1,000,000, preferably $2,000,000.

· Adding coverage for non-hired vehicles used for Council business.

· The Finance Committee agreed to change the Council’s business coverage and told Penelope to proceed.

· Digitization (www.cnyheritage.org) Fee Schedule

· Penelope presented a fee schedule for any CLRC member wishing to participate in the CNYHeritage digitization project.  

· The fee schedule was approved by the CLRC Digitization Committee.

· Penelope explained that the fee schedule allocates a number of records for full and affiliate members, and then establishes additional fees for any member that wants to upload more records.  Having the fee schedule in place protects the Council as the project proceeds.

· The Finance Committee agreed with the Digitization Committee’s assessment of the fee schedule, and recommended that the fee schedule be forwarded to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.

· HLSP Funding

· Penelope presented a spreadsheet, calculating future chargebacks to the hospital libraries should the Council incur future HSLP funding cuts.

· CLRC calculated a HLSP budget amount of approximately $62,000 in April 2009; in August 2009 the Council was told that the funding amount would more likely be $59,000 because of the funding formula used to calculate HSLP aid.  It is likely that CLRC will have to absorb this shortfall for 2009-2010 but the hospital libraries will be asked next year to cover it, if necessary.
Meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.

· The Executive Committee joined the meeting at 3:00 p.m. to hear a presentation by Roger Beer, Partner, Green & Seifter, on the recent audit.  The presentation will be made to the full Board of Trustees during the meeting on October 8, 2009.
· CLRC received an unqualified audit opinion; the audit found no material misstatements and there were no significant adjustments required.
Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein
Executive Director

